Grandfathers For Golf Board of Directors Meeting Thursday, October 22, 2020 Hemet Valley Golf Club parking lot.

President Tony Viola called the meeting to order at 12.41 p.m.

Members Present

Executive Board:
Tony Viola, President
David Hiemenz, Vice President
Jim Crandall, Secretary
Arnie Giannotta, Treasurer

Board Members:
Brad Haskell
Bob Wadlow
Linda Greilich (via Zoom)
Christina Malone
Jim Sullivan
Danny Crosser

Excused Absences Norm Kyriss Jeff Riley Ivan Johson

## **Old Business**

Financial Report

Arnie reported that the organization has over \$12,000 in the bank, and said that we are in the best shape we've ever been. This reflects the money given us by the Soboba Foundation (\$10,000). Also, because of the coronavirus, we aren't holding classes and expenditures are at a minimum.

Also, Tony reported that we have dropped our insurance because of the shutdown, saving premiums, and will activate insurance again when we resume classes. We have hats and shirts on hand.

Memorial Tournament (Formerly the Marty Finn Memorial Tournament)
Originally planned for Spring, the tourney was canceled because of the virus with the thought of maybe resuming in the Fall. Danny moved to cancel the tourney for 2020, seconded by Brad, passed unanimously. Planning to hold the tourney in 2021, based on the lockdown conditions.

## Soboba Foundation Tournament

Soboba, which donated \$10,000 to us this year and last year, held it's annual fundraiser tourney, and Grandfathers was the only non-profit to volunteer to help with the tourney,

so we are in good favor with the tribe, or as Tony put it, "it was a feather in our cap."

## **New Business**

Reopening, when, how

There was discussion as to when and how we might reopen with classes for children. Tony suggested that we would adhere to very rigid precautions, with each pod of kids limited the two or three and one volunteer per pod. We will follow Riverside County and State guidelines for reopening, with an emphasis on keeping both the kids and the volunteers as safe as possible. Masks would be mandatory. A committee was formed to plan the reopening process with Christina as chair, and Jim S., Linda, and Brad.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:12 p.m. moved by Bob, seconded by Danny, unanimous vote.